Leary' Brook Junior High School Council

c/o Leary's Brook Junior High


YOUR HELP IS NEEDED

TO MAKE THE SCHOOL EXTENSION A REALITY

Dear Parent:

As you are probably aware, Leary's Brook has a chronic over-crowding problem.  A school designed for approximately 375 students has been servicing almost 500 students for several years now, with critical impact on safety, comfort and loss of resource space.  Even more dramatic is the damage to the curriculum.  Science, computer labs, cafeteria space and the resource center have been converted into classrooms, with the curtailing of science, technology, art, home economics and several other programs.  More details of the severe conditions will soon be posted on the Leary’s Brook  school web site.

The school extension was approved and funded two years ago, but was delayed due to land ownership problems.  Last spring, the construction was deferred once again as a fiscal restraint action by the provincial government.  This year, the Eastern School Board has again endorsed the project in its funding requests to government.  However, Leary's Brook School Council feels that without strong representation by you, as parents and the community at large, the provincial government will not view this as a funding priority.  It is important to act now, before cabinet sets spring budget priorities.

How you can help

1.  Attached you will find a letter which you can sign and return to your school by Wednesday, Jan 19.  As a first step, Leary's Brook School Council will be collecting these letters and presenting them to government on Jan 21.  (If you prefer, please feel free to send along your own note to be included by Jan 19th.)

2. Since sustained pressure is essential, we are co-ordinating an extended expression of concern.  You will be asked to contact government members or others by phone and email at designated times.  Please indicate your willingness to help out this effort by filling out the information below and returning it to your school. (Two sections are provided to allow both caregivers to respond.)

Thanks for your support!

Ed Brown
Leary's Brook School Council

==================================================================================

[   ]  I do not wish to be involved in promoting the Leary’s Brook School Extension.

[   ]  I am willing to participate by expressing my concerns as needed. Please add me to the phone tree or contact list. 

[   ] I am also willing to contact others on the phone tree or contact list as part of the organizing effort.

Contact information: 

Name:_________________ 

Phone:_____________ Email: _________________

Signature: _______________       Date:__________
[   ]  I do not wish to be involved in promoting the Leary’s Brook School Extension.

[   ]  I am willing to participate by expressing my concerns as needed. Please add me to the phone tree or contact list. 

[   ] I am also willing to contact others on the phone tree or contact list as part of the organizing effort.

Contact information: 

Name:_________________ 

Phone:_____________ Email: _________________

Signature: _______________       Date:__________

Mr. Danny Williams

Premier of Newfoundland and Labrador

Confederation Building 8th Fl, East Block

P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL

A1B 4J6

Dear Mr. Premier:

I am a parent with a child that is currently attending or will be attending Leary's Brook Junior High School in September.   I wish to draw your attention to a serious problem in educational delivery at the school.

This stems from the overcrowding that has affected all aspects of school life.  The school currently supports 485 students in a facility designed for 375.  The computer lab, learning resource center, a large portion of the cafeteria and Tech Ed rooms are used as classrooms, and cannot support their mandated purpose.  Students are housed in what are converted storage rooms, and several classrooms are without any windows. 

Such over-crowding severely impacts the safety, comfort and functionality of the school.  However, this is not the major concern for the School Council, staff or myself as a parent.  The most serious result of this situation is its extreme negative impact on student learning.  Doubts have been expressed about the capacity to deliver the prescribed curriculum at even some minimal level.  Both student learning and the curriculum are in crisis.  

The solution is clear.  After a lengthy development period, the school expansion project was approved and funded two years ago; but was delayed at the last moment by a land ownership dispute.  Last year, we faced disappointment once again when your government deferred the project due to fiscal constraint.  Once again this year, the district Board of Education has strongly endorsed school expansion project, asking it be approved prior to consideration of capital funding requests.    

As parents, we only ask that our children be extended the same educational opportunity as their peers.

I ask that you make funding of the Leary's Brook expansion project a budget priority.

Sincerely,






_______________

cc:
Loyola Sullivan,  Minister of Finance

Tom Hedderson, Minister of Education

Fabian Manning, Parlimentary Secretary, Dept of Education

Bob Ridgely, MHA, St. John’s North

Dianne Whalen, MHA, Conception Bay East & Bell Island

